

RI District 9570 Newsletter



DG Joe Cohen-Cramp and Denise

November 2006

DG JOE'S JOTTINGS.....

Since the October Newsletter much has happened in the District with the second meeting of the District Finance and Management Committee being held in Gladstone on 28 October and the second Annual General Meeting of the District being held at Boyne Island on 4 November. A College of Governors Meeting was also held on 28 October immediately after the District Finance and Management Meeting. DGN Terry reports a 1.8% growth in membership this year.

Attendance at the AGM was exceptional for a District of our geographic size. Thirty-four Clubs (69%) were represented either by attendance or proxy with one Club abstaining, twice that required for a quorum. District Secretary, Rod, has emailed the AGM Minutes to all Clubs and District Officers. If you have not received the Minutes, please contact Secretary Rod Edwards. To those who attended and those who supported the AGM, I thank you.

DGE Greg conducted an Interactive Training Session for Assistant Governors and District Officers on 4 November immediately after the AGM and many AGM attendees chose to stay on for the training seminar. The style of training provided by the District Training team was the first of its type to my knowledge in D9570 and I congratulate DGE Greg, PDG George Golding and PP Ron Wakelin from stepping outside the "norm" or past practice/s on this occasion. The feedback I have received has been positive. I am sure that PETS 2007 will be along similar lines thereby providing the opportunity to all President and Secretary Elects to have input into the District operations 2007-2008.

DGN Terry and Debbie, DGE Greg and Chris, and Denise and I will be attending the 41st Zone 7A and 8A Institute on the Gold Coast from 14 to 19 November. Terry and Greg will, along with Debbie and Chris, receive training which will prepare them for their year as Governor and I will attend the Governor's Forum as well as attend the AGM of those Multi-District Programmes which are held in conjunction with the Institute. RAWCS National and ARCAP are but two of the agenda items for the Governor's Forum, however, I would suggest that they are the two most important agenda items. On 17 October, Denise and I enjoyed the 80th Anniversary celebrations of the Mackay Club with President Tony Vella, Mackay Club members and visiting Rotarians. Group 1 Clubs were well represented on the night and those Clubs sponsored by Mackay also attended. President Tony revealed the new Club logo during the Meeting.

The proposed Friendship Exchanges with D4510 Brazil and D9910 Norfolk Island are progressing well. If you are interested contact Greg Whitmore, Mackay Club for Brazilian

Rotary Websites: Rotary International: www.rotary.org
Rotary Down Under: rotanet.com.au

exchange and Norm Anderson Childers Club for Norfolk Island.

Preparations and planning are "hotting up" for the "Black Gold, Sweet Success" District Conference planned for May 2007 (more information from Conference Organising Committee Chairman PP Ken Kelly elsewhere in this Newsletter). It was 1999 when the last District Conference was held in Mackay. John Mackay was our then Governor, I would encourage you to throw your support behind our Group 1 Clubs and District by attending the 2006-2007 District Conference.

--DG Joe.



Denise and Joe with Tony Vella at the 80th Anniversary celebrations of the Rotary Club of Mackay

FRIENDSHIP EXCHANGE 2007

Outbound—Expressions of interest are being sought from Rotarians and partners from District 9570 to participate in a Rotary Friendship Exchange with District 4510 Brazil. This exchange is to take place from mid May for approximately two weeks. Home hosting and transport will be provided during visits to the District's main centres of Assis, Presidente Prudente, Marilla and Bauru. Your costs would include return airfares to Sao Paulo, plus a short regional flight from Sao Paulo to Bauru and return (approximately \$3.500 AUD per person) plus some personal expenses.

This Rotary program allows Rotarians the opportunity to experience another culture at first hand. Its purpose is the advancement of international understanding, goodwill and peace through people to people contact across international boundaries.

Three couples would be a conveniently-sized group. While we would like to see the group arrive together, separate arrangements can be made to travel elsewhere after the return to Sao Paulo. Each participant is responsible for travel arrangements and expenses.

Our district website: www.rotary9570.org

Inbound—To reciprocate, it is proposed that our District host a group from Brazil. We expect they would arrive in Mackay just prior or during the conference, then travel south to Rockhampton, Gladstone, Biloela, Bundaberg and depart Maryborough for Brisbane, possibly on the tilt train.

These exchanges create wonderful long term friendships between visitors and hosts. I am seeking the assistance of a Rotarian in each location (Gladstone, Bundaberg, Biloela and Maryborough) to coordinate hosting and transport. Greg Whitmore is at present the contact in Mackay and myself for Rockhampton. Greg has also put in most of the groundwork to get us to this point.

If you can help or would like to participate in any way, please phone me on 0417 621 620 or email alan.alt@bigpond.net.au. Let's show them some good Aussie CQ hospitality.

Alan Alt, Chairman D.F.E.

BLACK GOLD SWEET SUCCESS

That's the theme the Organizing Committee have chosen for the 2007 District Conference in Mackay.

As usual, the conference is on the May Day long weekend, commencing with an entertaining welcome on Friday evening, an exciting Conference Programme on Saturday, a great opportunity for fun and fellowship at the D.G.'s Banquet on Saturday night, and concluding with lunch on Sunday

The conference venue will be the Entertainment Centre, a modern, well equipped theatre ideally suited to cater for this prestigious event.

A range of accommodation has been pre-booked, but as Mackay is a bustling city it would be wise to confirm early. More information will be distributed to all Clubs with registration forms in late November.

We have a number of renowned guest speakers, including Ms. Sallyanne Atkinson and Fr. Chris Riley to inform and entertain.

Planning is well under way with support from all the Group 1 Clubs to ensure great fellowship and a memorable Conference

Mackay has a number of attractions to see & do prior to and after the Conference.

More information about Mackay & District, as well as places to stay can be obtained by visiting the following web sites: www.mackayregion.com and www.sarinatourism.com.au

Remember, *Lead the Way* to Mackay from 4th to 6th May, 2007.

DISTRICT POLO SHIRTS AND BADGES

ARHRF Chairman, Mike McNellie, has a stock of District Polo shirts and District badges for sale. Polo shirts in Ladies and Mens cut are \$32.50 each and badges are \$5.00 plus postage and handling.

Mike's contact details:

Telephone: 0407 581 624 Email: arhrf@rotary9570.org

DISTRICT GOALS 2006-07:

- A net GAIN of 1.5 2% on current Membership of 1248.
- Revitalise ROTARACT in the District. There are NO clubs at present.
- Increase Club and Student participation in YEP. Down by 58% on 2002 Outbound.
- More Clubs sponsoring Interact Clubs. There are 18 Clubs at present.
- Promote RYPEN participation more vigorously.
- Clubs within Groups to apply collectively for Matching and other Grants.
- Clubs to seek more applicants for Ambassadorial and Ambassadorial Cultural Scholars. One Cultural Scholar Outbound 2006-07.
- To improve Rotary knowledge and participation at Club and District level through regular training.
- To provide support to our smaller and more remote Clubs via joint projects, social/fellowship activities and the help required to ensure they remain active.
- To make Rotary more attractive to younger people and women via promotion and presentation to the community.
- To increase giving to The Rotary Foundation (TRF).
- To foster involvement in Friendship Exchanges.
- Promote and foster Group 'Matching Grant' projects.
- LASTLY, BUT BY NO MEANS LEAST.....

Have Fun in Rotary

DISTRICT HISTORY

The history of our District 9570 has been revised and expanded to the end to the 2005-2006 Rotary year.

If you would like a copy of this District History on CD, please send \$10.00 to cover copying and postage to:

PDG Len Roles 220 Kerrigan Street ROCKHAMPTON NORTH QLD 4710

OXFAM AUSTRALIA

My daughter Cassie has been volunteering her time to Oxfam in Brisbane during her Uni studies and advises that Cirque du Soleil has donated 2,500 tickets to its performances to Oxfam Australia. All proceeds from ticket sales will support the Oxfam International Youth Parliament (OXFAM IYP). Benefit performances for Brisbane are 7, 8, 14 and 15 December. Prices are \$85 for adults and \$65 for children aged 2 to 12.

If any Rotarians are considering going to Brisbane to see the Cirque du Soleil performance of *Varekai*, it will be of financial benefit to Oxfam Australia to book tickets through Oxfam on their website at www.oxfam.org.au/events/cirque/.

Tot Moran, President, Rotary Club of Gladstone.

DISTRICT DUES:

District Treasurer John Craig thanks all Clubs for the promptness in payments of their Annual Membership Fees. All Clubs have now paid, thank you.

RYAG 2006

The Rotary Club of Longreach in conjunction with the Australian Agricultural College Corporation - Longreach Campus (AACC-LC) recently held RYAG 2006 with 21 students attending from District 9570 sponsored Clubs (Biloela, Blackwater, Boyne Tannum, Bundaberg (East/DBreak, Sunrise), Gayndah, Gladstone Midday, Maryborough (Sunrise/City), Moura, Mt Morgan, Rockhampton (North/West) and Theodore). The cost of RYAG was \$285 per student (plus their own spending money and travel). We will hold it at this level if possible next year.



Rotarian Lloyd Walker addressing students at Camden Park

This is the 6th annual event which was held over three days from 2 to 4 October. Students arrived by train on Sunday 1 October and departed by train on Thursday 5 October. Activities during the course included visits to the Australian Stockman's Hall of

Fame and the QANTAS Museum, stock work (horses, cattle, sheep, goats), Motorcycle and 4-Wheeler training plus a visit to Camden Park, a rural property near Longreach operated

by David Walker and family. Rotarians, James and Lloyd Walker were the hosts on the day with James talking to the students about property maps and water conservation whilst Llovd addressed the students on the importance of training for



James Walker talking to students about water conservation

a rural occupation. Students were farewelled with an awards dinner with Longreach Club members on Wednesday night.

Feedback from the students and all stakeholders was very positive and we look forward to hosting RYAG 2007 during the September school holidays 2007. Many thanks to staff at AACC-LC, all Rotarians and sponsoring Clubs and our supervisors, Ian Merritt and Molly Bauer for their support during RYAG, 2006. Clubs should not hesitate to provide feedback on the event to the Longreach Club to improve RYAG for future participants.

John Playford

NOVEMBER IS THE ROTARY FOUNDATION MONTH

The Mission of the Rotary Foundation is to support the efforts of Rotary International in the fulfilment of the Object of Rotary, Rotary's mission, and the achievement of world understanding and peace through local, national, and international humanitarian, educational, and cultural programs. See more on the Rotary Foundation on page 6.

Newsletter Contributions

Any district officer or club who wishes to contribute to the newsletter, please submit a copy by email to the newsletter editor by 15th of month. All contributions welcome.

ROTARY EDUCATION

How many of the clubs in our District have a regular segment in their meeting on Rotary information. Likewise, how many include Rotary information in their bulletin.

Knowledge of Rotary forms an important role in carrying out the functions of our Rotary involvement.

Rotary Downunder used to publish a booklet which was very handy in explaining most of the information that members should be familiar with. It was called "The ABC of Rotary." Unfortunately they have discontinued this publication.

Personally, I believe this booklet to be a very handy source of information and therefore, was disappointed at its withdrawal.

There would be many copies of this booklet in this District. I would recommend that you source them out and use items in your regular programme and bulletin.

PDG Roy See, Rotary Education Chairman

YOUTH EXCHANGE PROGRAMME:

YEP Chairman PP Chris Palmer, members of the Youth Exchange Committee, District Protection Officer PP David Scott and I have reviewed and updated the Guidelines and Rules for YEP for the Rotary Year 2006-2007. Chairman Chris is in the process of having the updated version added to the District website in the YEP section. In the interest of the programme, I encourage all Clubs to download this version and allow Club members to familiarise themselves. Alternatively, if you want it beforehand contact Chairman Chris and he will email you a copy.

The following dates have been set for Student Counsellor Training Sessions. As yet venues haven't been chosen but will be advised. Graham and Jan Smith will be conducting the training again and I encourage you to show your support and attend the session. For the Mackay people, sorry for the short notice. Venue/s will be notified soon.

 Mackay
 18th November 2006 1.00 - 5.00 pm.

 Gladstone
 25th November 2006 9.00 am - 1.00 pm.

 Childers
 20th January 2007 9.00 am - 1.00 pm.

The final Orientation for 2007 Outbound students will be held over the weekend of 1, 2 and 3 December. Eight (8) students will receive their final preparations for their "experience of a lifetime". YEP Chairman Chris Palmer will be providing information to Clubs in late January early February for Outbound students 2008 and for hosting Clubs for our 2007 Inbound students.

INTERACT

In October, Neil Robinson from the Rotary Club of Bundaberg Sunrise travelled with his wife, Claire, to India to establish reliable links for the Interact Club of St Luke's Anglican School. Neil is the School based co-ordinator for the Interact Club sponsored by Bundaberg Sunrise.

Neil was mainly interested in service projects in village and economically disadvantaged schools and prior to his departure had e-mailed District Governors in India to provide assistance in gaining access to these schools. The Rotary clubs in India were very helpful and Neil and Claire were met and taken to a number of schools which the Rotary Clubs in different areas were attempting to assist. Neil and Claire sponsored a number of children to remain at school and also organized for one child to be sponsored by the Interact Club.

These students in need were identified by the head of the village who has close ties with the Rotary Club in India. Other ongoing projects are being considered by the Interact Club and will remain on the agenda as part of International service.

It is hoped that this contact will allow for ongoing support for worthy school projects to assist students with their education. An interact club is being established in the village school of Bhanpur Kalan, Jaipur, in the near future such that the Interact Club of St Luke's can maintain closer ties with the school. Another example of the family of Rotary around the world at

Sunrise

reliable

Stephen Bennett



Interact Clubs in the District: Gladstone Port Curtis Club currently has an Interact Club operating at Gladstone High School and the Blackwater Club is in the process of establishing one at Blackwater High School.

IMPORTANT DATES TO REMEMBER: 2006:

| December 1, 2, 3 | Youth Exchange Outbound Orientation | | | | |
|------------------|--|--|--|--|--|
| December 31 | Notification to RI and District 2007-08 Club Officers | | | | |
| 2007: | | | | | |
| January | Nominations for DG 2009-2010 called | | | | |
| January-February | International Assembly, San Diego, DGE Greg and Chris attend | | | | |
| February | Proposed meeting of Northern Region RAWCS Board, Rockhampton | | | | |
| March 17-18 | PETS | | | | |
| April | D4510 Brazil GSE Team arrive | | | | |
| May 5-6-7 | District Conference Mackay | | | | |
| May 6 | D9570 GSE Team depart for D4510 Brazil | | | | |
| June 30 | District Change Over | | | | |

D9570 RAWCS Project first of its kind

District Rotarians who attended the 05/06 District Conference in Hervey Bay may recall a presentation by Wide Bay Water Corporation CEO Tim Waldron. A part of that presentation was on an overseas aid project to supply water to the tiny man-made island of Adagege in the Solomon Islands. The Rotary Club of Hervey Bay Sunrise has teamed up with Wide Bay Water as a joint venture to carry out this project. Recently the Rotary Club of Hervey Bay Sunrise was successful in having this project recognized by Rotary Australia World Community Service as an official project identified as Project No. RAWCS 14/2006-2007.

The project involves positioning a solar-powered submersible pump in a permanent spring on the main island of Malaita then pumping water from the spring to a 5,000 litre holding tank on top of a 15 meter-high hill near the spring. Water will then be gravity-fed via a pipeline buried on the island of Malaita then anchored to the sea-bed to the island of Adagege approximately 250 metres off shore. A single water tap will then be installed on Adagege to provide clean water for drinking and cooking purposes. Currently all water to the island is carried via canoe and on foot from the spring on a daily basis.

The estimated cost of the project is \$50,000. It is hoped to raise the majority of funds via public appeal in Hervey Bay which is now well underway. Any Clubs interested in making a contribution to the appeal can send a cheque made out to "RAWCS NR OAF" to the Rotary Club of Hervey Bay Sunrise, PO Box 703, Hervey Bay Qld 4655.

Wide Bay Water has produced a colourful and informative brochure on the project which is available to all clubs on request.

RAWCS advises that as far as can be determined this is the first time in Australia that a project that is the concept of a private sector company has been taken on as a joint venture with a Rotary Club. A Project Volunteers team of Rotarians from Hervey Bay Sunrise is being formed to travel to the Solomons to assist with the implementation of the project along side technical staff from Wide Bay Water. The installation phase could take place as early as December this year.

PP Brian Jessett Rotary Club of Hervey Bay Sunrise Project Coordinator

2006-2007 TRAINING CALENDAR:

| November | Rotary Foundation month |
|----------|--|
| December | Family month |
| January | Rotary Awareness month |
| February | World Understanding month |
| March | Literacy month |
| April | Magazine month |
| May | Club Goal Finalisation month for incoming presidents |
| June | Rotary Fellowship month |

Insanity For a Good Cause (2006 Postie Bike Challenge)

On Wednesday 6th September, 52 adventurers (deranged individuals) departed the Brisbane RNA grounds heading for Alice Springs on 'Postie Bikes'.

Yes, that's right – those little red Australia Post motorbikes that deliver your mail. The group included males and females from all states of Australia and New Zealand – and from all walks of life. We probably had a few things in common. We all ride motorbikes, we were all looking for an adventure and of course we were prepared to pay for it.

It all seemed like a good idea until we set eyes on our mounts – they are very small and look way too flimsy to travel 3200 kms. across some of the worst roads to Australia's centre. The first 2000km were travelled on bitumen, which would seem to be pretty easy – and I guess it was except that these bikes only average about 70kph – on the flat! We camped out each night at some interesting towns – Jandowae, Nindigully, Charleville and Windorah. That was when the bitumen ran out. Next came Birdsville, an excursion to Big Red, then north to Bedourie and Boulia.

The road then turned a bit ugly (at least for postie bikes but ok for 4x4's and road trains) as we hit (in some cases literally) the Donohue "Highway" on our way to Tobermorey Station on the NT border. By now we had discovered that the little bikes we were straddling don't much care for stones and corrugations, hate sand and have zero tolerance to bulldust – and we had 1200km of all the above. Falling off was becoming fairly common with increasing injuries over the next two days – some serious enough (broken collar bones, ribs and legs) to incur four Flying Doctor evacuations. If the Donohue was bad the Plenty 'Highway' was a shocker most of the way to Gem Tree, our final night on the road (where we passed the hat around and raised \$700 for the Flying Doctors – the least we could do). By now most of us had some 'war wounds' to remind ourselves of what we had endured.

Our final half-day on bitumen to the Alice was bliss. Each night we were catered to by local groups or service clubs and looked after very well (they each picked up about \$2000 for their efforts).

On arrival at the Alice Springs Resort, Rotary were there to greet us and be our hosts for dinner, breakfast and at Henley on Todd the next day. The end of the trip was quite emotional for most of the "Challengers" – we had all put up with incredibly difficult riding conditions on silly little bikes, were feeling pretty bruised and battered and had experienced 10 days of amazing camaraderie. Although the challenge was not organized by Rotary, they were the end beneficiaries, and the final pleasure for 47 of the group was to donate their bikes to the three Alice Springs Rotary Clubs – in excess of \$40,000 worth.

The next adventure? – who knows after the ribs heal!

PP John Mitchell Rotary Club of Maryborough City



Looking for an International Project to support?

The Rotary Club of Bundaberg East is supporting the ASK program, Aussies Serving in Korando (Kenya), as an international project that will have great benefits to a poverty stricken area. ASK is a faith-born mission that grew in the heart of a nurse named Maryanne Cooper, which aims to eradicate poverty by raising awareness, funds and aid to meet the community's needs for growth and development and to achieve sustainable outcomes.

The ASK program has identified a clean water project to be developed for the township of Kisumu, Kenya. This will see the construction of a gravity piped water supply with its sources at Ogongo springs in Kandalo village near Ogongo Primary School.

The supply will include the construction of a weir and sump across Ogongo Spring, two tanks at the intake to serve as settling and pressure building for the gravity line, two storage tanks at two different points and repair of the existing pipeline.

Having clean piped water is seen as a goal towards the direction of reducing mortality due to contaminated water in an area where there are seven schools, a medical research institute, prison and three major industries.

The project will cost 929,425KES = \$12,755.60USD = \$16,572.52AUD.

The Rotary Club of Noosa has pledged support for the project, however additional support is being sought. If your Club wishes to support this worthwhile project, please contact Naomi Bartlett, International Director, East Bundaberg Rotary Club, on 4153 9935 or naomib@bundaberg.qld.gov.au.

ROTARACT

A very successful information and interest night for prospective Rotaractors was held on Friday, 17 November at Gladstone's new Dicey's Irish pub.

Some 26 young people were introduced to the ideals and activities of Rotaract, and the opportunities it provides for fun and fellowship, and friendship in action. Prominent past Rotaractors now in Rotary spoke of their experiences, and Kylie Seng, a former Gladstone girl, and now the Vice-President of South Brisbane Rotaract, explained what Rotaract meant for her.

There is to be a followup meeting on the 8 December, and the Gladstone Youth Committee is confident the Rotaract Club of Gladstone will be formally reformed early in the new year.

Len Woodman



Discover your charity of choice – The Rotary Foundation

Something to think about. Something to be passionate about. Most of us give to a wide variety of charities – but how many of us have made **The Rotary Foundation** our charity of choice. In fact worldwide contributions last year rose by 20% despite the Tsunami, so more Rotarians are giving more and the benefits come back. You and your club can increase your support knowing you are adding strength to your Rotary.

Some say Rotary costs, while others say it is an investment and still others describe it as opportunity. Clearly it is all these things as your membership satisfaction is enhanced by your involvement.

With your charity 100% of contributions go to the actual programs and projects. Your money stays in Australia to be allocated to your programs and may be tax deductible.

Total contributions last year of US\$130 million enable **The Rotary Foundation** to accomplish a wide range of vital humanitarian, educational and cultural programs worldwide.

These funds ensure that the dream of a better life becomes a reality for hundreds of thousands of deserving people throughout the world each year. So why not make **The Rotary Foundation** your preferred charity of choice.

The Foundation was created in 1917 by Rotary International's sixth president, Arch C. Klumph, as an endowment fund for Rotary "to do good in the world." It has grown from an initial contribution of US\$26.50 to more than US\$117.9 million contributed in 2004-05. Its event-filled history is a story of Rotarians learning the value of service to humanity.

The Foundation's Humanitarian Programs fund international Rotary club and district projects to improve the quality of life, providing health care, clean water, food, education, and other essential needs primarily in the developing world. One of the major Humanitarian Programs is PolioPlus, which seeks to eradicate the poliovirus worldwide. Through its Educational Programs, the Foundation provides funding for some 1,200 students to study abroad each year. Grants are also awarded to university teachers to teach in developing countries and for exchanges of business and professional people. Former participants in the Foundation's programs have the opportunity to continue their affiliation with Rotary as Foundation Alumni.



Open Projects List

As of 15 October 2006

2006-07 Participation*

Number of Rotary Districts: 70 Number of Rotary Clubs: 59 * Cash participation as of 31 August 2006

* DDF participation as of 30 September 2006

This current Open Projects List contains 5 polio eradication projects in need of a total US\$1,945,542.67

| District Attendance Report | | | | | | | |
|----------------------------|---------------|----------|----------|--------------|--|--|--|
| Club | No of Members | Increase | Decrease | Attendance % | Position In District for this month | | |
| Mackay | 59 | 1 | 1 | 58.20% | 30 | | |
| Mackay North | 40 | 0 | 0 | 84.16% | 9 | | |
| Port of Mackay | 41 | 0 | 1 | 70.69% | 22 | | |
| Mackay Sunrise | 25 | | | No Report | | | |
| Mackay West | 40 | 0 | 0 | 79.05% | 11 | | |
| Mirani | 12 | | | No Report | | | |
| Sarina | 21 | 1 | 0 | 72.86% | 20 | | |
| Walkerston | 23 | | | No Report | | | |
| Mt Morgan | 13 | 0 | 0 | 75.38% | 13 | | |
| Rockhampton | 26 | 0 | 0 | 75% | 15 | | |
| Rockhampton Capricorn | 8 | 0 | 0 | 70% | 23 | | |
| Rockhampton East | 19 | | | No Report | | | |
| Rockhampton North | 46 | 0 | 0 | 84.25% | 8 | | |
| Rockhampton West | 23 | 0 | 0 | 83.52% | 10 | | |
| Rockhampton South | 26 | 0 | 0 | 84.50% | 7 | | |
| Rockhampton Sunrise | 37 | 0 | 2 | 73.34% | 18 | | |
| Yeppoon | 33 | 0 | 0 | 76.67% | 13 | | |
| Blackwater | 18 | 0 | 1 | 100% | 2 | | |
| Emerald | 24 | 0 | 0 | 77.50% | 12 | | |
| Emerald Sunrise | 28 | | | No Report | | | |
| Moranbah | 22 | | | No Report | | | |
| Gayndah | 9 | | | No Report | | | |
| Monto | 14 | 0 | 0 | 71.15% | 21 | | |
| Mundubbera | 14 | 0 | 0 | 69.64% | 24 | | |
| Bagara | 11 | 0 | 0 | 47.27% | 32 | | |
| Bundaberg | 26 | 0 | 0 | 58.70% | 29 | | |
| Bundaberg City Daybreak | 18 | 0 | 0 | 90.27% | 4 | | |
| Bundaberg East | 29 | 0 | 0 | 91.70% | 3 | | |
| Bundaberg Sunrise | 37 | 0 | 0 | 74.75% | 17 | | |
| Bundaberg West | 32 | | | No Report | | | |
| Childers | 28 | 0 | 0 | 73% | 19 | | |
| Barcaldine | œ | | | No Report | | | |
| Blackall | 6 | 0 | 0 | 100% | 1 | | |
| Longreach | 20 | 0 | 0 | 56% | 31 | | |
| Boyne - Tannum | 14 | | | No Report | | | |
| Gladstone | 40 | | | No Report | | | |
| Gladstone Midday | 40 | 2 | 2 | 67.50% | 25 | | |
| Port Curtis | 39 | | | No Report | | | |
| Gladstone South | 37 | 1 | 1 | 90% | 5 | | |
| Gladstone Sunrise | 27 | 0 | 0 | 88.81% | 6 | | |
| Hervey Bay | 24 | 0 | 0 | 43.64% | 34 | | |
| Hervey Bay City | 28 | 0 | 0 | 64.75% | 26 | | |
| Hervey Bay Sunrise | 42 | 2 | 0 | 75% | 16 | | |
| Maryborough | 20 | 0 | 1 | 64.63% | 27 | | |
| Maryborough City | 24 | 0 | 0 | 61.50% | 28 | | |
| Maryborough Sunrise | 17 | | | No Report | | | |
| Biloela | 30 | 1 | 0 | 75% | 14 | | |
| Moura | 12 | | | No Report | | | |
| Theodore | 11 | 0 | 0 | 47.27% | 33 | | |
| | | | | | | | |

1241

9

Totals & Averages